
 

   

 

 

 

 

 

  

Dear Parents, Families, Friends and Children of KOQP, 

Welcome to our January Newsletter. I hope you all had a lovely Christmas and enjoyed the break.  

During the month of December we saw everything wind down at KOQP for the year and have welcomed some new families. Sadly, this also meant a lot of our Pirra Children 
finished up to move onto the next exciting phase of their life - big school! The children had a Graduation ceremony to celebrate this end of an era. We wish all our Kinders the best 
of luck with their big move to prep and hope to see them all in the future.  

This month we also had our annual Christmas party at KOQP. The children had a brilliant time anŘ ǿŜ ƘƻǇŜ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘΩǎ ŘƛŘ ǘƻƻΗ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ 
for our Christmas hampers and for purchasing some of the raffle tickets. Congratulations to all our Raffle winners! We hope you enjoyed your hampers gifts. The raffle and bake 
sale made a fantastic $898.00 which we will be saving to buy some new resources later in the year.   

2019 Enrolment Updates 

It is that time of year again when you all need to submit 2019 Enrolment Update forms for your child(ren). It is a legal requirement for us to update our enrolment forms annually 
(and when there are any regulation changes). Recently I emailed you all a copy of our 2019 Enrolment update form which must be submitted for all children as soon as possible 
along with a new Immunisation History Statement. If your child has an allergy, asthma and/or anaphylaxis you are required to provide an updated action plan along with your 
updated form. If you have misplaced your blank form I am happy to provide you with a new copy. 

Nutritious Meals Provided 

We have spent a lot of time in developing our four week rotating menu to ensure that KOQP provides the right balance of foods that children need each day that they attend 
KOQP for optimal growth and development. Every six months we will re-evaluate our menu and make changes based on the childrenΩs meal preferences.  Our menu is always on 
display outside the kitchen for your reference with an arrow pointing to the current week. Routine is hugely important in the day going smoothly as children know what to expect, 
therefore please note the times on the menu (e.g. breakfast will stop being served at 8:30am). 

Gate Code       

We are very fortunate to have a gate with a code lock to guarantee that only authorised people will have access to our premises. To ensure that it is as effective as possible please 
refrain from providing this code to anyone, even if you have provided their contact details on their enrolment forms as an authorised person. Once our educators have met your 
childΩǎ authorised person we can provide them with entry into the centre and the code, granted they have shown us their proper identification.  
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2019 Transitions 

As many children will be moving up to the next classroom at the end of January we have decided that it will be beneficial to have the first 3 weeks of January as transition weeks. 

5ǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǿŜŜƪǎ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴŘǳŎǘ άƻǊƛŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴέ Ǿƛǎƛǘǎ to the new classroom, with a familiar educator accompanying the children, to ensure that the children are familiar with 

their new space and teachers before their official start date. During the orientation visits the children will be encouraged to use new or more challenging equipment. To make 

this transition as smooth as possible we ask that you start discussing the room change with the children. 

 

January Orientation Schedule  

Week one 7thς 11th January  

10am-11am for Group time and free play 

Week Two 14thς 18th January  

10am ς 12pm for Group time, free play & lunch  

Week Three 21st ς 25th January  

10am ς 2pm for Group time, free play, lunch and rest time 

Upcoming Dates for the Diary 

¶ Public Holiday- Australia Day Public Holiday ς Monday 28th January  

Please note that normal fees apply for holidays taken anytime throughout the year, if your child is away ill and for Victorian Public holidays.  

 

Upcoming Educator Leave 

¶ Sandra (Karingal) ς On Leave from 24th December ς 8th January 

¶ Zoe (Omaroo) ς On Leave from 3rd December  - 10th January  

¶ Briar (Karingal) ς On leave 13th January ς 18th January  

¶ Jessica (Pirra) ς 24th December ς 18th January 

¶ Amira (Pirra) ς 21st January ς 12th February  

¶ Claire (Omaroo/Quindalup) ς 14th ς 17th January 

 

I hope you all have a wonderful month ahead and start to the new year.  

 

Zara  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

{ŀƳΩǎ YƛǘŎƘŜƴ  

wŜŎƛǇŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘΧΦ  Damper 

Ingredients 

4 Cups Self raising Flour 

2 Teaspoons Salt 

30g butter 

1 tablespoon sugar 

½ cup water 

1 tablespoon milk 

 

Method 

1. Preheat oven 190C 

2. Mix flour and salt  

3. Rub in butter 

4. Mix in sugar 

5. Make well in centre of mixture, place water in, use hands to mix into a soft dough 

6. Grease a baking dish with butter and place dough on 

7. Bake for 45minutes  

Next month in the community 

 
CONVENT KIDS PRESENTS: SENSORY ART LAB 2019 

 

Calling all children and families to join artists from Slow Art Collective in a creative 

takeover, as we transform the gallery and reimagine this public space in a brand new series 

of free, hands -on, participatory art activi ties.  

 

Create new architectures with your child, using a special kit of materials to build a hive of 

cubbies and shape your own shelter. Get weaving on the glow -loom and help us create a 

magical glow-in-the-dark chamber, before taking aim in the skirmish -style, fishing -net 

world inspired by Japanese game Tamaire. Be mesmerised by the hypno-wall of art wheels, 

then take a swing in the giant -sized hammock. 

 

Immerse yourself in the canvas of Slow Art Collective, taking inspiration from their creative 

practices relating to environmental sustainability, material ethics, DIY culture and 

collaboration. Add your own creative touch to the participatory exhibition space with 

recycled and repurposed materials.  

 
Where : c3 Contemporary Art Space, Abbotsford Convent  

When:  Monday 07 January 2019 - Sunday 20 January 2019 

Date and time: 10:00 am - 2:00 pm 
 

 

Address:  

c3 Contemporary Art Space, Abbotsford Convent 

Star of the month 
 

 

Amira was nominated by her colleagues 
and families of the centre ǘƻ ōŜ YhvtΩǎ 

star of the month for January. 

Well Done Amira! J  

 

 
https://www.facebook.com/Kids-On-Queens-Parade-Childcare-and-Registered-

Kindergarten-559919254026248/timeline/ 

 
https://www.pinterest.com/kidsonqueens/  

 

https://www.facebook.com/Kids-On-Queens-Parade-Childcare-and-Registered-Kindergarten-559919254026248/timeline/
https://www.facebook.com/Kids-On-Queens-Parade-Childcare-and-Registered-Kindergarten-559919254026248/timeline/
https://www.pinterest.com/kidsonqueens/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Article of the month 

Defining Transitions 

Transitions are times when children move between and adapt to different spaces or places and with different people, experiences, expectations and routines. 

¢ƘŜ ǘŜǊƳ ŜƴŎƻƳǇŀǎǎŜǎ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ǘǊŀƴǎƛǘƛƻƴǎ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ŀ Řŀȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƻŎŎǳǊ ŀǘ ǎƛƎƴƛŦƛŎŀƴǘ ǘƛƳŜǎ ƛƴ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƭƛves such as starting in an education and care 

service or starting full-time school (EYLF, p. 16). 

Children may experience a range of transitions including: 

¶  going from home and community into an ECEC service 

¶  moving from one age grouping or room to another 

¶  starting at a new ECEC service 

¶  leaving an ECEC service and starting full-time school 

¶  participating in before and after school programs when at 

¶ full-time school 

¶  moving between a universal service such as long day care 

¶ and an early intervention service 

¶  going from inside to outside time, or from play-based 

¶ experiences to a routine activity or group time. 

Not many adults experience the range of transitions some children deal with regularly. While adults can find transitions challenging, we sometimes have 

unreasonable expectations of how well children will cope with the changes they are experiencing. On the other hand, we can be sensitive to the impact of 

transitions for some children and take simple steps to support them in managing change. 

/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΩ ǎŜƴǎŜ ƻŦ ōŜƭƻƴƎƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŀ ǎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴŜŘ ōȅ ǘǊŀƴǎƛǘƛƻƴ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘǎΣ abilities and strengths. 
wŜŎƻƎƴƛǎƛƴƎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘǊŀƴǎƛǘƛƻƴ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎŜǎ ƳŜŀƴǎ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǘƛƳŜ ŀǎ ǾŀƭǳŀōƭŜ ƛƴ ƛǘǎŜƭŦΣ without over emphasising preparing for the next stage 
or setting. Who children become in a new setting partly depends on thoughtful, respectful and well planned transition practices. 

 

http://www.earlychildhoodaustralia.org.au/nqsplp/wp-content/uploads/2013/12/NQS_PLP_E-Newsletter_No70.pdf 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Birthdays and 

Special Occasions 

Christmas Celebrations 

Gingerbread 
  

ω 75g butter 

ω 3 1/2tbsp golden syrup 

ω 60g light soft brown sugar 

ω 175g plain flour 

ω 1/4 tsp bicarbonate of soda 

ω 2tsp ground ginger 

Mix ingredients together until it forms a 

dough then roll the dough out and cut 

shapes out using cookie cutters. 

A memorable moment from December 

We brought a big box of shredded paper into the room 

and pretended it was snow. The Babies had the best time 

throwing it around the room and on themselves. 

The month ahead 

We will be celebrating Felix, Oscar 

ŀƴŘ 9ƭƛȊŀΩǎ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅǎΦ ¸ŀŀŀŀŀŀŀȅΗ 

²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ YŀǊƛƴƎŀƭΩǎ January Newsletter 

Reminders/Help 

Please pack plenty of spare 

clothes for when we have water 

play.   

Also 5 nappies for emergency 

changes. 

Thank you. 

 

 

Snap shot of December 

This month has been full of exciting Christmas 

Celebrations. The Babies participated in lots of Christmas 

art and singing carols. 

²ŜΩǾŜ ŀƭǎƻ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜŘ a new little friend into the room 

and he is doing so well settling in. 

²ŜΩǾŜ ǎǇŜƴǘ ƭƻŀŘǎ ƻŦ ǘƛƳŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōƛƎ ȅŀǊŘ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅΣ ŀǎ 

requested by the Babies. They just love exploring and 

running around out there.  

²ŜΩǾŜ ƳŀŘŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǊŘŜƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ 

garden is looking so nice and lush. We like to look at all 

the different plants and explore the different scents and 

textures.  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to the hƳŀǊƻƻΩǎ January Newsletter 

Memorable moments from December 

We decorated our season board with kids they all so 

excited to paint and decorate their summer boats and 

put their own picture in the boat. They were so happy 

when they see them together in board. 

Snap shot of December 

December has been full of fun and experiencing Christmas 

celebrations. The toddlers joined in various festive art and 

singing carols. 

We have also spent lots of time in the yard and enjoyed play in 

sunshine. Toddlers just love exploring every corner in yard and 

enjoyed having picnic in open space. 

Birthdays and Special 

Occasions 

This month we have celebrated 

Oscar, Rosalie, Emily and 

Theodore birthdays. 

 

 

Try this at home 

In this summer season give your 

child some small size watering 

cans and encourage them to 

water the garden.  

 

The month ahead 

¢Ƙƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘ ŀƘŜŀŘ ǿŜΩƭƭ ōŜ 
transitioning the toddlers children 
to the Quindalup room and we 
excited to welcoming lots of new 
Karingal friends to our room. 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Reminders/Help 

Just want to remind you all the parents 

to pack 5 nappies for emergency 

changes and spare clothes for when we 

have water play. 


